“For God is not unjust, He will not forget how hard you have worked for Him and how you have shouwn your love to Him by
earmg for sther believers, asyou still do.” Hebrews 6o
Sunday evening, January 26, 2023 the church family joined together to share 2 mezl and to celebrate what the Lord
has besn domg zmong us over the last yezr. Bev. Jim Jackson, Braros Area Connecting Elder znd Pastor of
Madizonville Methodist was with us to preside over the meetmp. We are grateful for his willmgness to serve m this
mznner. Thers zre copies of the Charpe Conference Eeport available in the church office and vou are wel come to
come znd lock it over.

During the mesting we locksd toward goals for 2023, The focus will be on 1. Discipleship through small group
development. 2. Catechism smdy, which 15 Global Methodism 101. 3. We will work to build on the velunteerism
we already experience and sesk to meresse it m the areas of Youth, Blast and Misstons. And we gave Certificates of
Recognition to three mdividuzls, who have stepped down from yezrs of ministry in 2 specific arez. Itwas 2 preat
SVENNE.

Elizabeth Reinhardt has given her life to the education of children, both 25 2
professionsl and as 2 voluntesr. Very few of us remember 2 time when she was
not serving as the Children’s Sunday School teacher. In zddmion, she hes a2 long
nmning history of velunteermg at the Vacation Bible School programs. It was 2
great honot to recognize her vears of service and to see Mary Kamas prezent the
certification. Elizabeth was greafly moved by the prezentation.

Rhonda Miller has used her
musical tzlents i many ways over
the years. She has worked with
out children and our adults through
her gifts as a Choit Director. She
has been serving in this capecity
for 2l the fiftesn years that T have
been with the church. Itis sad to see her relinguish this responsibility.
However, a3 sad as it is to 322 her give up cheir it is equally exciting
to Jmow that she will contmue to lezd the Ulnlele group, “Sunshne
Strummers™. Jom me m both giving thanks for Fhonda and i the
praver for new leadership to step forward. It was an honot to see
Deborzh Hicks and Cathy Feed present the certificate to Fhonda. Fhonda was really swrprised and cleat]ly emotional
23 were Deborzh and Cathy.

Ev now you see 2 pattern of vears of service that are not contimumg m the partienlzr ways that they served m the past
Our fmal recipient follows m that pattern. But there i3 one difference between the previous two and this last one —
Maria Cottrell iz not 2 member of the church — but iz no less 2 part of this family of faith. Maria has served i the
preschool program for as many years 23 [ can remember. She began her service as a classroom tezcher znd then
moved imto assistant director to Sherry Buchanan, Preschool Director. Her humble servant attiude was evident in
her servies a5 church custedian. It was a pleasure to see Sherry present the award and recetve it on behalf of Mariz,
who was umable to attend.

Ilmow youwill join me m celshratmg the way Geod has used these three women m His servies here 2t Franklin
Methodist. And I 2sk that you join me i praving for the way Ged contimues to use them 23 winesses of His love in
their families, church, zand community. We are blessed to have them zmeng us.



